
Good afternoon Manatee Bay Families, 
 
As the PTA continues to monitor and adhere to Broward County rules and guidelines 
during this emergency, we still strive to provide support to our families, students, teachers, 
and school.  We hope you are all staying safe and healthy during this time. 
 
As per our State PTA bylaws, general meetings are not allowed to be conducted via 
telephone or video conferencing. Given this requirement, we have decided that until further 
notice, the two general PTA meetings scheduled: April 15 & May 13 have been 
cancelled.   
 
As stated in the local unit bylaws:  Article VI: Officers and Their Election 
#Section 6. Any person holding an elected or appointed position in this association shall 
serve for the designated term or until a successor is elected or appointed. Our current 
PTA  Executive Board will remain in place as we enter into the 2020-2021 academic 
year with the exception of Julie Romaniw being appointed as MBE PTA Vice President as 
Jeri Wheeler resigns from this position. 
 
Acceptance and approval of the 2020-2021 Executive Board and PTA Budget will take 
place at the first General PTA meeting in August. 
 
We will continue to provide updates through our facebook, website:  
www.manateebaypta.org, and via email as needed.  If you, or a family you know, needs 
assistance please don't hesitate to contact us:  mbeptapresident@gmail.com.  We are here 
for you and for our school and community.  Looking forward to seeing everyone back in 
school! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Geralyn Elam-Epstein 
MBE PTA President 
 
Jazline Llanes 
MBE PTA Vice President 
 
Jeri Wheeler 
MBE PTA Vice President 
 
Susana Boza 
MBE PTA Treasurer 
 
Sharon Delgado 
MBE PTA Recording Secretary 
 
Estella Horsburgh 
MBE PTA Communication Secretary 
 
Heather DeVaughn 
MBE Principal 
 


